
The annual benchmarking process is a nationwide data reconciliation process during which data that 
had not been available at the time of monthly publication is added to increase the accuracy of the 
previous years' estimates. Measurements effected include population, labor force, employment, and 
unemployment. 

Idaho's benchmarked labor force eligible population (over 16, noninstitutionalized) grew by 27,661 
individuals between January and December 2024. Idaho began the year 6,422 residents above the pre-
benchmark estimate, and over-the-month growth being an average of 366 higher new labor force 
eligible residents than the the pre-benchmarked series.

The change in population effected labor force, employment, and unemployment numbers over the 
course of 2024. Benchmarked labor force and employment both began the year above the pre-
benchmark numbers, and gradually converging throughout the year. Similarly, the benchmarked 
unemployment count spent nearly all of 2024 above the original estimation, but grew closer by year's 
end. The benchmarked unemployment rate was 0.2 percentage points above the original rate at the 
beginning of 2024, but both ended the year at 3.8%

Although Idaho saw an increase in labor force participation after benchmarking, the pre-benchmark 
participation rate saw an increase of 1 percentage point between January and December while the 
post-benchmark rate only increased by 0.1. 
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